Skraeling Althing Baronial Council Meeting

Break the Back of Winter - March 10, 2018 @1pm

Attendance:

Her Excellency Catherine Townson - Baroness
His Excellency Shahid al-Hasan - Baron
Dame Marguerite Gingraix - Baronial Seneschal
Lady Petronill of Seashire - Baronial Herald
Master Giovanni de Enzinas - Baronial Exchequer
Mistress Ælfwyn of Longwood - Baronial Marshall
Meisterin Siglinde Harfnerstochter - Baronial Minister of Arts & Science
Lady Jane Caldwell - Baronial Signet & Scribe
Baroness Lucia de Enzinas - Seneschal, Canton of Caldrithig
Kniaginia Xristina Viacheslavova - Seneschal, Stronghold of Greyfells
Lettice Young - note taker only, for Dame Marguerite Gingraix

Agenda:

- 1) Baronial Chatelaine vote
- -Dame Marguerite asked everyone if they had reviewed the application from Dalin. Everyone voiced approval of his application.
- -Catherine moved to elect Dalin as the new baronial chatelaine. Xristinia seconded, PASSED
 - 2) Need for new Baronial Regalia
- -Lucia asked about the need for new regalia, what exactly is needed/wanted. The most pressing need is for a new gonfalon (the large squarish banner that hangs from the top) -current one is stained/water damaged and many years old. Other regalia was replaced within the last few years and is still in good order
- -timeline for having new gonfalon was discussed, the group decided that a deadline of Feast of the Hare 2018 was fair (Baronial Investiture on this date)
- -options of buying vs making were discussed, Siglinde offered to make the gonfalon
- -budget for materials reimbursement discussed, Siglinde estimated a cost of \$20 to make

- -the group decided it would be best to have two gonfalons made, and decided on a total budget of \$100
- -Shahid moved to approve the budget, Xristinia seconded, PASSED
 - 3) New business around the room:
- -Xristinia Viacheslavova informed the group that KingCon was going well, Constance is there running the booth
- -Lucia de Enzinas stated she was looking for A&S teachers for Baronial Muster
- -Catherine Townson and Shahid al-Hasan requested that everyone continue sending award recommendations
- -Ælfwyn of Longwood informed the group that fight practice may be moved outside shortly. There are renovations being done on the current practice location starting the end of March and lasting for 6 weeks. They have offered a conference room for practice, but it is not big enough for the purpose. The city gave lots of notice about the renovation, and has been looking for a new location for us but has not yet found one. The 6 weeks we are not practicing at the site will be refunded to us.
- -Siglinde Harfnerstochter stated she was having difficulty acquiring A&S reports from Harrogate Heath and Tor Brant. She is concerned, as there is no local A&S minister in these areas. The seneschal should be sending the reports, but is not responding to messages. Marguerite Gingraix informed the group she is having the same issue with trying to contact the seneschal of Harrowgate Heath and getting no response. The group is asked if anyone knows the seneschal (Lady Morag Taylor) personally and has a different way of contacting her. Ælfwyn of Longwood stated Lady Morag is a regular attender of fight practice, and she will talk to her at the next practice.

No other business to discuss. Meeting adjourned.